## **Resolution on PINs for Registration**

Rationale: Prior to the 2022-2023 academic year the University made the decision to no longer require PINs for registration as a means of reducing barriers for students. Consequently, students are no longer required to contact a professional or faculty advisor prior to registration. The Committee on Academic Advising discussed, at length, the potential benefits and negative ramifications of this decision during every meeting this year. There was not consensus that PINs should be reinstated for all students. However, there were immediate concerns expressed regarding students new to CCSU, such as first-year and transfer student, and the impact of not facilitating guidance regarding course selection prior to registration. Therefore, the Committee on Academic Advising passed the following resolution.

**Resolution:** Be it resolved that, effective immediately, all incoming first-year and transfer students must have a PIN to register for courses.